
 
 
 
 Oklahoma Division 5801 N. Broadway Ext., Ste. 300 
  Oklahoma City, OK 73118 
 July 31, 2024 Phone:  405-254-3300 
  Fax:  405-254-3302 
  www.fhwa.dot.gov/okdiv 
   
  In Reply Refer To: 
  HDA-OK 
Mr. Tim Gatz 
Executive Director 
Oklahoma Department of Transportation 
200 NE 21st Street 
Oklahoma City, OK 73105 
 
Dear Mr. Gatz: 
 
This letter serves as the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Oklahoma Division’s 2023 
Consistency Determination, which is an assessment of the consistency of the Oklahoma 
Department of Transportation’s (ODOT) implementation of the Transportation Asset 
Management Plan (TAMP) with the requirements of 23 U.S.C. 119 and 23 CFR part 515. 
 
FHWA is pleased to inform you that ODOT’s 2022-2031 TAMP and its implementation 
documentation dated June 28, 2024, and revisions provided on July 25, 2024, meets the 
guidelines for consistency determination and complies with the minimum requirements set forth 
in 23 CFR 515.13(b). 
 
We commend you and your staff for the broad participation in development and implementation 
of the TAMP, to achieve and sustain a state of good repair over the life cycle of the assets, and to 
improve or preserve the condition of the National Highway System (NHS). 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact FHWA Oklahoma Division’s Program & 
Management Analyst, Raghu Kowshik, via phone at 405-254-3338, or by e-mail at 
raghu.kowshik@dot.gov. 
 
 Sincerely, 
  
  
  
  
                                                                              Souzan Bahavar 
 Division Administrator (Acting) 
 
 
cc: Dawn Sullivan, Deputy Director (ODOT) 
      Laura Chaney, Planning Branch Manager (ODOT) 
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Aaron Williams, Acting Deputy Division Administrator (FHWA) 
      Waseem Fazal, Program Development Team Leader and Pavement & Materials Engineer
 (FHWA) 
      Raghu Kowshik, Program & Management Analyst (FHWA) 
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